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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Alban’s Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: 17 October 2012

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Tony Page (TP), Connie Page (CP), 

Nicholas Roberts (NR), Sonia Singham (SS), Marian Rich (MRi)

1
Apologies:  Christine Cookson (CC), Janet Balcomb (JB), Marian Robertson (MR)

Stephanie Leitch (SL), Eira Stannard, Eva Senior

2        DN thanked everyone for attending and welcomed Marian Rich who had been advised      of the PPG by TP.

3        Prior to the formal agenda DN advised of his discussion with Marian Robertson, Practice Manager, on how the Practice envisaged the PPG would liaise with and become involved in the Practice to take the Action Plan forward. Matters outstanding (see 3 below) had also been discussed. 

4
Buddy system (NR) 

In the light of the changes to the NHS scheduled for April 2013, it was agreed that NR would continue to explore the feasibility of an appropriate buddy system.  The PPG would continue to gather information about different types of support groups that already exist in the area

5
Awaiting approval from the Practice
The following items are with the Practice:

PPG objectives

Updating of Patient Welcome Booklet 


PPG Poster designs – to attract new members 


Action plan update


Suggestion box input form


PPG Recruitment form

It was hoped that acceptance or otherwise will be advised prior to the next meeting         thereby enabling an implementation plan to be agreed.

It was noted that the PPG minutes for July and September had not been added to the Practice website and the PPG was not mentioned in the recent Practice Newsletter which had been circulated online.  

MR advised that she was not ‘online’ and therefore not able to receive emails etc. It was suggested that copies of the Newsletter and PPG minutes etc., could be available in the waiting room (or the disk by the main entrance) for patients in a similar position. 

6
NHS Choices – Practice rating 

The Practice was still listed under two names.   Patients were able to rate their GP Practice in three ways - on line through NHS Choices and healthwatchkingston.org.uk plus the practice questionnaire. DN advised that the Practice was actioning its entry on NHS Choices but actual details were not known.
7         Kingston CCG Patient Forum 9 October 2012 in the Guildhall    
Five members of the PPG attended the Forum where several presentations were made on how Kingston Primary Care Trust would become Kingston Clinical Commissioning Group in April 2013.  Senior officers of the CCG gave the presentations, which were subsequently available on line through the CCG website.   A questionnaire was given to all participants and questions invited after each presentation.   Local residents were asked to give their views on priorities and how they would like to see health and wellbeing managed in Kingston upon Thames in line with the impending changes to the provision of care.  The focus would be on care at home rather than in hospital or care home.  There was an awareness of budget constraints in the future.

The PPG went on to discuss the issue of communication between the CCG and the population, having been told at the Forum that Kingston residents were encouraged to join PPGs which were seen as the conduit for communication between the CCG, general practitioners and patients.

8
Date of Next Meeting:


Thursday 15 November 2012 at 12 noon for 12.15 in the Surgery waiting room 
